GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY COUNCIL TO THE
DIVISION OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE AND MENTAL HEALTH

DELAWARE PSYCHIATRIC CENTER
Springer Building, Classroom 3
May 31, 2012
Members Present:  Jack Akester, Robert Coupe (Sgt. Sawchenko), Barbara Hansen, Carol Harman, James Lafferty, Susan Phillips, 
Members Excused:  Anthony Brazen, Anne Deming, Dennis Rozumalski
Members Absent:  Robert Daniels, Andrea Guest, Steven Hagen, Matthew Heckles, Wesley Jones, George Meldrum,
Associate Members Present:  Lynn Fahey, Sarah Fishman, Dan Hoeftman, Bruce Lorenz, 
Associate Members Excused:  Cheryl Biddle
Associate Members Absent:  Florence Alberque, Chris DiSanto, Connie Hughes, James Larks, Edie McCole, Justin Thompson
Interested Parties:  Vince Boehm, Penny Chelucci, Steven Dettwyler, Tricia DiMaio, Joseph Hughes, Patricia Maichle, John McKenna, Dara Schumaier, Greg Valentine, Bryce Hewlett, Jill Fredel, Carlyle Hooff, Erica Melman, Matt Stehl, Tara Andrews, Leslie Brower, Jill Fredel

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order /Introductions
Review and Approval of Minutes 


	Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order and asked that everyone introduce themselves and where they are from.

Chairman Lafferty asked for a motion of the April 19, 2012 minutes.


	Introductions were done.

A motion for the April minutes was made and approved.

	Chairman’s Report
Presentations


Leslie Brower - Trauma 



Grant
Director’s Report

Standing Committee Reports


Membership Committee


Children’s Committee
Employment Committee


Penny Chelucci

DPC Committee
Deacon Susan Phillips
Old/New Business
Public Comment

	Chairman Jim Lafferty asked Leslie Brower to give update on the Trauma Grant.  
Ms. Brower stated that the Trauma Grant had been started prior to her arrival.  Staff handled the business of the grant as well as reaching out to behavioral health providers in terms of establishing a culture of Trauma Informed Care in our Agency.  Ms. Brower gave an explanation of what constitutes a culture of the Trauma Informed Care, which includes the training of staff, physical environment, etc. There will be a Trauma Track at this year’s Summer Institute.  The concept has expanded to Law Enforcement/CIT/Courts/prison system and probation department and some attorneys who are interested in this particular area.  There will also be a two-day conference in the fall. The first day is for general audiences and the second day is focused on the corrections system.
The Federal government cut the whole grant program by 55%.  Fortunately for Delaware, since we had a slow start we have monies from last year that SAMSHA has allowed us to carry over.

Chairman Lafferty asked Ms. Brower to give update on meeting with Col. Coupe, Sgt. Sawchenko and Judge Jordan about CIT.


Ms. Brower reported that the meeting was very productive.  Measures need to be put in place that allow an officers to take charge of the situation and then hand off a client to an appropriate setting without there being a tremendous amount of time spent in emergency rooms.  

A gap analysis was also discussed. We need to know what the challenges are that prevent the police officers from being able to deliver someone to the appropriate setting.  Then look at what it would take to put those pieces together.  All that is foundation in bringing the CIT program in.
Comments and questions followed.

Chairman Lafferty turned the meeting over to Director Kevin Huckshorn.

Director Huckshorn stated that the visit with Court Monitor Bob Bernstein and David Deutsch, Attorney for the USDOJ, was very successful.  They spent a number of days on site, meeting with stakeholders and consumers.  They noted that we are in a state of transition and we are not there yet, but they also noted some very good information from changes we have implemented so far.  The focus was on the End of Year report, as well as the process of implementing some of our new contracts such as the ACT/ICM Teams and CRISP (capitated, risk-shared contracts with Connections and Recovery Innovations) that focus moving clients out of the hospital and into community settings who are at extremely high risk to go back to DPC.  

CAPAC – (Southern CAPES in lower Delaware) is ahead of schedule.  It will be opening the end of July. Recovery Innovations won that contract.
The rewriting of a section of the Commitment Law is on track to get through this legislative session.  We are currently getting push back from the Emergency Room doctors, Psychiatric Society, CLASI and the disabilities community.  Not sure of what the outcome might be.  The main change in the commitment law is to try and make sure that people who are determining that someone loses their Civil Rights are qualified to make that decision, and to assure that there is not a built in incentive to want them admitted to their hospital or just to get them out of the emergency room.  The person making the determination should have mental health screening experience not just merely be a physician.
Discussion and comments followed.

Director Huckshorn stated that we are continuing to work on developing housing.  NCC has little low incoming housing.  We have all the vouchers we need.  If we had the housing we could be moving even more people into the community.  The USDOJ understand that we have saturated the market.  We are also concerned that we are going to lose housing with the integration mandate.  Where we once had housing for 6 people we can now only house 2.  This is a problem not only in Delaware.
Habitat for Humanity is a big player.  It may benefit us to contact them regarding house.  

Director Huckshorn stated that DSAMH will be setting up a traveling art exhibit with Michael Kalmbach of the Creative Vision Factory Art Center.  It will be on a 4 month rotation in the Springer Building and the Main Administration Building on Campus.  Penny Chelucci is working on that.  Offers were made to other buildings on Campus.

QA issues and hiring were discussed.

Jack Akester reported that there were 2 openings on the Membership Committee.  Mary Wicker from Kent County has resigned.  We are looking for a representative from Kent County and Sussex County.

Chairman Lafferty asked Mr. Hewlett to look among the consumers for attendees.

Carol Harman spoke on the medical billing changes. How we bill will change. Bundled billing will no longer be accepted.
Preventive Behavioral Health – learning collaboration on Trauma/Grief for Adolescents.  We will be teaching providers about adolescent trauma/grief.  Also continuing to help parental/child interaction therapy. 

Family Voices – advocates for children with health care needs regardless of what it is.

Ms. Chelucci reported on supported employment to Bob and David Deutch.  There has been a cultural shift.  The treatment teams are taking responsibility for employment.  Employment is an indication of recovery and is very important.  

A discussion followed.

Jack Akester stated they had a meeting on May 11, 2012.  The CRISP program will start in the next 6 months.  We will be working with at least 60 DPC clients.  There was a presentation by Daphne Warner and Rosemary Madl-Young.  They spoke regarding
1)  Recovery Academy, 2) Client interest 3) Goals & Skills, 4) Recreation Therapy 5) Introduction to Community, 6) Evening Groups 7) Movie night, etc.  
It was a well-received presentation on how they are upgrading and expanding the recovery support efforts.
Mr. Akester mentioned that they have lost 2 Committee Members.   Most recently, Rev. Bill Rhines, who stated that he had too many commitments.  He is looking for volunteers.  Has spoken to Franzswa Watson who is considering.

Next Committee meeting is July 13, 2012.

Chairman Lafferty asked Deacon Susan Phillips to give an update on her meeting with Bob Bernstein.

Deacon Phillips expressed concerns regarding the 400 people in Kent/Sussex and the 600 statewide who may be affected by provider transitions.  Deacon Phillips asked for time and leniency for USDOJ-imposed deadlines so that it will have only a minimum of impact for those involved.  She visited the Ellendale center and Rosemary took her on tour of the Ellendale site.  She was glad to see that someone from Sussex County was in a leadership role at Ellendale.  Also spoke with people who are with the Crisis Center and they reassured her that they are on stand-by at the Beebe Medical Center.  Also Dover Behavioral Health will be starting a day program in Georgetown.  In terms of the transition of Fellowship Health Resources in Bridgeville it seems to be fairly smooth.  Kent – although Deacon Phillips is supposed to be kept abreast, she hasn’t heard anything yet as to who her sons’ doctor will be.
Chairman Lafferty asked for updates in the June meeting from Deacon Phillips and possibly to have the new providers come in to present at the next meeting.  

Dan Hoeftman was questioning if the Delaware Uniform Assessment Form had been completed.  Director Huckshorn stated that it is still being revised and that there is a general uniform assessment form being used.

Patricia DiMaio of her situation with her son and the system.  Chairman Lafferty asked Carol Harmon to make contact with Ms. DiMaio to see how she can be of help.

Vince Boehm – reiterated previous announcements regarding “Larry the Cable Guy”, GOP Debate scheduled tentatively.  
Ms. Kennedy asked that we be mindful of the previous agreement that all announcements/invitations be sent to Kathlene Brittingham or to the members directly so as not to prolong the meeting.

Chairman Lafferty and the committee, in recognition of her upcoming retirement, thanked Ms. Kennedy for her service to the Council.
	

	Meeting Adjourned


	Chairman Lafferty asked for a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Motion was entered and seconded.
	Meeting was Adjourned at 10:00 a.m.


Respectfully Submitted, Pamela Kennedy
*Governor’s Advisory Council meets every third Thursday of the month unless otherwise noted.

** Please note that the next meeting of the Governor’s Advisory Council will be on Thursday, June 21, 2012 at 9 a.m., Delaware State University, Dover, DE.
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